
APPENDIX 9  

Results of Public Meeting 
OZS-2020-0035 
April 12, 2021 

 

Members:  Regional Councillor M. Medeiros - Wards 3 and 4 
 Regional Councillor P. Fortini - Wards 7 and 8 
 Regional Councillor R. Santos - Wards 1 and 5 
 Regional Councillor P. Vicente - Wards 1 and 5 
 City Councillor D. Whillans - Wards 2 and 6 
 Regional Councillor M. Palleschi - Wards 2 and 6 
 City Councillor J. Bowman - Wards 3 and 4 
 City Councillor C. Williams - Wards 7 and 8 
 City Councillor H. Singh - Wards 9 and 10 
 Regional Councillor G. Dhillon - Wards 9 and 10 
  

 
 

Staff Present:         David Barrick, Chief Administrative Officer 
Richard Forward, Commissioner, Planning, Building and Economic 
Development  
Allan Parsons, Director, Planning, Building and Economic 
Development  
Bob Bjerke, Director, Planning, Building and Economic 
Development 
Elizabeth Corazzola, Manager, Zoning and Sign By-law Services, 
Planning, Building and Economic Development 
Jeffrey Humble, Manager, Planning, Building and Economic 
Development  
Steve Ganesh, Manager, Planning, Building and Economic 
Development 
David Vanderberg, Manager, Planning, Building and Economic 
Development 
Cynthia Owusu-Gyimah, Manager, Planning, Building and 
Economic Development 
Yinzhou Xiao, Development Planner, Planning, Building and 
Economic Development 
Claudia LaRota, Policy Planner, Planning, Building and Economic 
Development 
Michelle Gervais, Policy Planner, Planning, Building and Economic 
Development 
 



Dana Jenkins, Development Planner, Planning, Building and 
Economic Development 
Sameer Akhtar, City Solicitor, Legislative Services 
Anthony-George D’Andrea, Legal Counsel, Legislative Services 
Peter Fay, City Clerk, Legislative Services 

   Charlotte Gravlev, Deputy City Clerk, Legislative Services 
   Shauna Danton, Legislative Coordinator, Legislative Services 
 
 
Note: In consideration of the current COVID-19 public health orders prohibiting large 
public gatherings or people and requirements for physical distancing between persons, 
in-person attendance at this Planning and Development Committee meeting was limited 
and physical distancing was maintained in council Chambers at all times during the 
meeting. 
 
As this meeting of the Planning and Development Committee was conducted with 
electronic participation by Members of Council, the meeting started with the City Clerk 
calling the roll for attendance at the meeting. As noted above, all Members were present 
and no Members were absent during the roll call. The meeting was called to order at 
7:00 p.m., and adjourned at 7:56.p.m. There were no members of the public present. 
Members received delegation on the proposal from Rosemarie Humphries of the 
Humphries Planning Group.             


